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CHAIRMAN REPORT FOR 2021
To the water users of Ootischenia:

The Board of Trustees hopes this update finds you safe and healthy as we navigate the COVID pandemic.

Unfortunately, we will be unable to schedule an in-person Annual General Meeting again this year as per the public health restrictions.  The purpose of this report is to update you on progress and activities from this past year, and highlight expected developments for 2021.

Trustee Elections

In accordance with OID bylaws, a call for nominees for the one vacant Trustee position resulted in a single nomination – Johnny Strilaeff.  Johnny has therefore been re-appointed to the Board for another three-year term.

Sprinkling Regulations

All water users will have received the annual taxes and tolls notice, and will have noted the amended Sprinkling Regulations in effect immediately.  We have introduced a reduction in the permitted sprinkling hours by a total of 2 hours in the AM and 2 hours in the PM.  There was a further change permitting the washing of personal vehicle at any time.

Our Sprinkling Regulations are in effect to ensure adequate water supply for domestic use and emergency purposes.  During the highest use period of the year, it is not uncommon for our system demand to increase by 500% and place significant strain on our pumping capacity, storage, and distribution capabilities.  Without the regulations our community could not be assured of this critical resource. 

The Board of Trustees intends to share further information on water use and solicit feedback from residents as to the preferred structure of sprinkling/irrigation restrictions for the future.  Once the public health restrictions have been lifted you can expect to hear more about the timing for this engagement.

Moratorium on New Connections

We have reached our system capacity of connections (600) and have been in contact with electoral area J representative Rick Smith and senior RDCK staff to discuss the future of the OID service area.  The cost to identify, drill, and equip a new well combined with the required increase in storage capacity and distribution is estimated to exceed $4 to $5 million.  Unfortunately, the OID is unable to apply for the various government grant opportunities on its own, and must work cooperatively with the RDCK and Director Smith to apply on our behalf.  At this point we have no updates on when (or if) funding will be made available for a system expansion of this magnitude.

Capacity Expansion

We were successful in securing a small grant to support an expansion to one of our active well sites by increasing the water line size without having to replace or expand the existing well pump.  This project is visible to anyone driving along the highway by the weigh scales and looking north to the end of the airport runway.  While this increase in capacity will not allow for new connections, it provides a modest increase in peak water availability for existing water users.

Financials


Financial performance was generally in accordance with our annual budget, with the exception of higher than anticipated new connections (and associated revenue), and lower than forecasted grants.  If there are any questions with respect to the financial position of the OID, please contact our office and we would be pleased to respond.  

Financial Summary

A copy of the Audited Financial Statements can be found on our website at: www.ootischenia.com.

	Statement of Operations 

	
	
	

	
	Actual
	Budget
	
	Actual 

	
	2020
	2020
	
	2019

	Revenue
	536,089 
	  507,921 
	
	    384,720 

	Expenses
	
	
	
	

	     Operating
	  168,531 
	  201,010 
	
	    161,604 

	     Administrative
	  151,583 
	  156,100 
	
	    145,758 

	Surplus
	$ 215,975 
	$ 150,811 
	
	 $   77,358 


	Statement of Financial Position 

	

	
	 Actual 
	 Actual 

	
	2020
	2019

	 Financial Assets 
	        923,063
	       574,284 

	 Financial Liabilities 
	            97,225 
	         50,413 

	      Net Financial Assets 
	        825,838 
	       523,871 

	
	
	

	 Non-Financial Assets 
	    2,560,284 
	    2,646,276 

	 Accumulated Surplus 
	$ 3,386,122 
	 $ 3,170,147 


Honorarium

The residents set the amount of the annual Board of Trustees honorarium.  No changes are recommended.

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I would like to thank the residents of the OID for your ongoing support of our community owned water system.  Please be assured that the Board is committed to providing clean, potable water at a reasonable cost for all our residents.  If there are any questions, please feel free to contact our office at 250-365-6996.

Ken Oglow

Chair, Board of Trustees 

